
4. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 (a) Rachel Eggleton – Pan Pacific Exchange programme 
 
  Rachel Eggleton (Youth worker in schools) spoke to the Board on her trip to Osaka which was partially 

funded by the Board.  Rachel’s programme while in Osaka included a seminar on Human 
Communication, an international cookout, visits to technology centres, youth centres and elementary 
schools.  Rachel also stayed with a Japanese family whilst in Japan and has arranged an exchange visit 
here in New Zealand from this.  Rachel thanked the Board for enabling her to be part of the Youth 
Exchange Programme. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


